VILLAGE OF CLIFFORD

DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT

AUTHORITY

 REGULAR MEETING

Feb 12, 2024
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Jim Clothier





Laura Fenton

                                                Donna Costello 





Dawn Zissler

Sandra Syms
Matt Long

Sara Holcomb

ABSENT:


Gary Ferguson

Ron Trombley
A meeting of the Clifford Downtown Development Authority was held on Feb 12, 2024 at the Village Offices.  The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

NEW MEMBERS

Pres. Clothier introduced the two new members to the DDA. Matt Long and Sara Holcomb were nominated by the DDA and approved by Village Council at the Jan 16, 2023 meeting. 

MINUTES

Motion by Mrs. Syms and seconded by Mrs. Zissler to accept the minutes Oct 16 2023. Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS
PARK
The standing water at the park was mentioned and it turns out two members each thought the other was handling contacting a contractor. Mrs. Fenton to contact Marlette Excavating and see if they will fix the issue of the standing water in the village park.

ELEVATOR

Mrs. Fenton stated she has received complaints of roof still leaking during heavy rains and an outside outlet not working. Mr. Clothier to have Mr. Papke look in to these items.

EXERCISE ROOM

There is still a need for floor padding at the gym. Mrs. Fenton to look at options for floor coverings and present her findings at the next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

BUDGET 

2024-2025 PROPOSED BUDGET 

The proposed budget for 2024-2025 was presented by the Secretary, Mrs. Fenton. Discussion ranged around several topics and all agreed, based on discussion that the beautification needed to go up 20,000.00 from where it originally was presented. So the proposed budget is as follows:





BUDGET 2024-2025




Administration 


$4400.00

Beautification 


$23,000.00  

Senior Complex Center 

$40,000.00

Park upgrades


$50,000.00

Elevator



$5,000.00

School Building


$5,000.00

Planning for Future Projects
$100,000.00

Total




$227400.00
Beginning cash 


$533210.70
Revenue from village

$10084.41
Revenue from twshp/county

$2728.81

State PPT reimb.


$69000.00
Interest 



$3500.00

Total projected monies

$618523.92
Ending Fund Balance

$391,123.92
Motion by Mr. Long and seconded by Ms. Costello to accept the 2024-2025 Budget, as revised and presented.  Motion Carried.
BUDGET PROJECTS

EXERCISE ROOM

There is a need for some new bikes in the exercise room and possibly a rowing machine. Mr. Trombley will be asked to look in to these items and let Mrs. Fenton know prices for next meeting.
DOWNTOWN TREES

The “ornamental” trees downtown have outgrown their homes. The trees are about 25 or 30 years old and need to be replaced with smaller trees. There is danger of them harming foundations and sidewalks. 

Until they can all be replaced, they immediately need to be trimmed underneath as they are hanging too low for pedestrians. Mrs. Fenton to speak to the parties involved and get them trimmed. 
After much discussion it was decided we will start with one tree and see all that is involved and what the best way to remove them will be. 

Motion by Mrs. Holcomb and seconded by Mrs. Fenton to remove the existing trees downtown, in the boxes, and replace with new flowering pears. The boxes will be carefully unassembled and replaced around new trees.  Motion Carried.

The DDA is hoping to have this project complete by Memorial Day.

POST OFFICE
The state of the corner, in front of the post office, was discussed. Mrs. Fenton stated The Village council is aware it needs attention but are waiting on the outcome of grant applications. In the meantime Mrs. Fenton will have the DPW, Mr. Trombley, put gravel around the roots of the corner tree, that is concerning pedestrians, with its trip hazards and look in to repairing the large cracks in the existing sidewalk. 

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the DDA will be March 18, 2024 at 4:00 PM.

ADJOURN

Motion by Mrs. Fenton and seconded by Mrs. Syms to adjourn the meeting.  

Meeting was adjourned at 5:05 pm.









__________________

Laura Fenton; Secretary

